
Choir Annual Report – 2024 

After a short break following the Christmas holiday, Choir resumed singing mid-January.  

We rehearsed weekly and sang for worship about once a month.  We finished our 

spring season at Easter this year, mainly because of several schedule conflicts. 

 

After the usual summer break, we resumed rehearsal in September. During the fall we 

tried something a little different and sang a couple numbers from the hymnal acapella 

(without piano accompaniment), and found we really enjoyed it!  We ended the calendar 

year by singing a difficult piece for Christmas Eve - British composer John Rutter’s “A 

Christmas Lullaby”. 

 

During the year we also enjoyed a few pieces done by our men’s quartet, as well as 

several other solos and small groups. 

 

We continue to be blessed with healthy numbers and talented, energetic voices.  

Special thanks goes to our accompanist Diane Smeaton! 

 

If you are interested in participating in the choir, we rehearse on Sundays at 9 am.  

There are no requirements for training or experience – just a desire to sing as part of a 

fun group!  Please contact Tom Ludwig with any questions. 

 

Tech Team Annual Report – 2024 

Every Sunday you will find the tech team at work operating the audio, video and Zoom 

needs for worship, as well as for the monthly healing prayer services and other special 

events.  The team consists of three positions: 

 

• Front camera 

• Laptop (zoom chat, recording the message) and rear camera 

• Desktop computer (zoom broadcast, powerpoint slides) and audio controls 

 

We started the year with 7 people and ended with 10!  We would like to add a few more 

in order to establish a consistent rotation of 3 or 4 teams.  Please contact Tom Ludwig if 

you are interested! 


